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I was very pleased to have opportunity over the summer to individually meet with the Chairs 
and Vice Chairs from each of the four Corporate Joint Committees (CJ Cs). These meetings 
allowed me to hear about the continued progress being made and ambitions of each CJC 
following the local government elections in May. I am very grateful for all the hard work 
colleagues across Wales have already undertaken to establish these important new vehicles 
for regional collaboration. 

CJCs provide a 'ready-made' consistent and accountable mechanism to support regional 
collaboration, and opportunity for existing arrangements to evolve and make use of the 
additional tools that a corporate body offers. Aligning economic development, transport and 
land use planning approaches in the CJC provides an opportunity to consider and capitalise 
on the interdependencies between them. I am confident this will allow you to deliver your 
regional ambitions, develop successful regional economies and encourage local growth. I 
was pleased to hear about the structures you are putting in place to take this work forward. 

It is important to continue to stress the regulatory framework which underpins the work of 
CJCs is designed to provide you with flexibility and enable local discretion. How a CJC 
delivers its functions, and operates more generally, will largely be for determination by you 
and your members. It is important your CJC evolves to meet the specific needs, ways of 
working, and ambitions of each region-and I welcome this variation. 

It is of course reasonable to expect there would be a small number of technical issues which 
emerge as CJCs are implemented, and some other questions were raised in these meetings 
that I thought all regions would appreciate clarification on to enable you to plan in confidence 
for the next financial year. 

As you know, the UK Government has confirmed it will legislate to admit the four CJCs into 
the VAT refund scheme. CJCs will be eligible to receive a refund of the eligible VAT they 
incur from the date an Order is made. 
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We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and 
corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding. 
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